
Action Canada for Population and Development

Chairperson and distinguished representatives,



The outcomes of the 45th session of the Commission on Population and Development will have
a real effect on the lives of young people around the world. We strongly believe that adolescents
and youth human rights should be at the center of any effort made for development. The ICPD
Programme of Action was a strong step forward eighteen years ago. But, to date, many of the
commitments made by States worldwide are still far from being implemented. Our participation
in this process is essential and we are here to contribute and hold you, governments,
accountable to your promises.

We urge all governments in support of youth sexual and reproductive health and rights issues to
stand with us because we will not wait any longer.

Thank you.




